Jamestown Town Council

Land Bank Work Shop
February 10, 1999

A work shop of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order on Monday,  February 10, 1999 at 7:40 PM at the Jamestown School, 76 Melrose Avenue, by Council President, Craig A. Amerigian. The following members were present:

David E. Dolce, Vice President


William H. Murphy


Fred F. Pease


Ellicott Wright

Also present were:


Maryanne Crawford, CPA, Town Administrator/Finance Director


Arlene D. Kalooski, Town Clerk

Betty Hubbard, Planning Commission Chair

Christopher Powell, Conservation Commission Chair

Panelists:

Lisa Bryer, Town Planner

Mary Hutchinson, Conanicut Island Land Trust and Conservation Commission

John Hubbard, Conanicut Island Land Trust

Council President Amerigian opened the work shop with an overview of importance of protecting the watershed in Jamestown and the need to form a committee to aid in land preservation.  

Town Planner Lisa Bryer,  presented several efforts made in the past for land preservation; some being; bond referendum, land acquisitions, grants, private donations and other initiatives that will be brought out later in the work shop.  The Town Planner informed the audience that other steps have been taken for land preservation, such as, amending the zoning ordinance in 1995 to change the entire watershed area to 5 acre zoning.  Additionally, in 1995, cluster zoning was implemented whereby any major subdivision must preserve at least 50% of the property.   The Town Planner stated that the primary reason for continuing and improving on these methods of land preservation is to protect our water supply.  The Town Planner reported that results from the 1998 Community Comprehensive Plan Survey showed 76% of Jamestown residents want additional open space or recreation land preserved.

Mary Hutchinson, Conanicut Island Land Trust, recommend that there be a commission formed consisting of seven (7) members.  The function of this committee being to acquire, hold or manage land and interests in land in the Town of Jamestown.  

Council President Amerigian presented various ways in which the land bank could be funded.  Those being, funds appropriated at annual Town Financial meetings, real estate transfer tax, voluntary contributions, proceeds from disposal of property/interests.  Additionally, Councilor Amerigian reviewed the progress thus far on legislation to assist the community in the protection of water resources.  Councilor Amerigian stated that this legislation called for the formation of a water resources protection bank/commission.  This legislation did not pass; however the Council will be attempting to reintroduce that legislation.

With the presentation completed, audience participation was requested.  Several possible names for the land trust were discussed - Jamestown Land Bank or possibly Natural Resource Trust.  Following general comments on the presentation and encouragement by the majority of residents present, it was the consensus of the Council that they would proceed with the formation of a land bank commission.

There being no further discussion, the work shop informally adjourned at 8:36 PM.

Attest:

Arlene D. Kalooski

Town Clerk
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